
MEMORANDUM 

TO: All Prequalified Contractors 

FROM: Diana Castle Radcliffe, P. E. 
Director 
Division of Construction Procurement 

DATE: October 9, 2014 

SUBJECT: Revised Prequalification for Work Items 
I-30 Traffic Signals and G-Lighting  

Effective with the September 2015 bid letting, the prequalification work items Traffic 
Signals and Lighting will change.  A Prime or a Subcontractor must be Pre-Qualified by 
the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, Division of Construction Procurement prior to bidding on 
these work items. 

Below are the additional necessary minimum requirements to be prequalified in these items. 

I30 - Traffic Signals 

Provide documentation that a minimum of one (1) current company personnel has been certified 
by International Municipal Signal Association (IMSA) as a Traffic Signal Field Technician 
Level II or Traffic Signal Bench Technician Level II or Traffic Signal Design Technician Level 
II or Traffic Signal Construction Technician Level II. 

G - Lighting 

Provide documentation that a minimum of one (1) current company personnel has been certified 
by International Municipal Signal Association (IMSA) as a Roadway Lighting Technician Level 
I. 

A letter requesting these work items be updated, along with the proper documentation, is to be 
submitted to the Division of Construction Procurement.  Contractors who do not provide the 
necessary updates will have their Traffic Signals and/or Lighting work item removed from their 
Certificate of Eligibility at the close of business on August 31, 2015. 

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact the Division of Construction 
Procurement at (502) 564-3500.  


